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STATE OF NEW YORK 
        
_______________________________________________________________________ 

6009 
2013-2014 Regular Sessions 

IN SENATE 
December 11, 2013 

___________ 
 
Introduced  by Sen. FLANAGAN -- read twice and ordered printed, and 
when 
          printed to be committed to the Committee on Rules 
 
        AN ACT to amend the education law, in relation to truth in  
testing  for 
          the common core 
 
          The  People of the State of New York, represented in Senate 
and Assem- 
        bly, do enact as follows: 
 
     1    Section 1. The education law is amended by adding a new 
article 7-B to 
     2  read as follows: 
     3                                 ARTICLE 7-B 
     4                    TRUTH IN TESTING FOR THE COMMON CORE 
     5  Section 349-a. Definitions. 
     6          349-b Reporting. 
     7          349-c Independent audit. 
     8    § 349-a. Definitions. As used in this article: 
     9    1. "Test" or "common core state test" means any state 
created,  devel- 
    10  oped or administered test given in New York state to students 
in English 
    11  language  arts  and mathematics that test students' knowledge 
and skills 
    12  relating to common core standards. 
    13    2. "Common core" means the New York state P-12  common  core  
learning 
    14  standards  (CCLS) for English language arts and mathematics on 
which New 
    15  York state common core tests will be based. 
    16    3. "Commissioner" means the commissioner of education of the 
state  of 
    17  New York. 
    18    4. "Test subject" means any individual to whom a test is 
administered. 



    19    5.  "Test  agency"  means  an  organization, association, 
corporation, 
    20  partnership or individual that develops, sponsors or 
administers a test; 
    21  provided, however, that the department shall not be included 
within  the 
    22  definition of a test agency for purposes of this article. 
    23    §  349-b. Reporting. The commissioner, beginning July first, 
two thou- 
    24  sand fourteen and annually thereafter, shall report to the 
governor, the 
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     1  temporary president of the senate, the speaker of the assembly, 
and  the 
     2  chairs of the senate and assembly education committees on: 
     3    1.  the  effectiveness of common core state tests in 
enhancing student 
     4  learning and performance; 
     5    2. the fairness and appropriateness  of  test  items  for  
each  grade 
     6  level,  including  the  percentage of test items found to be 
above grade 
     7  level; 
     8    3. the correlation between test scores and  grade  point  
averages  of 
     9  test subjects taking common core state tests; 
    10    4. a statistical analysis of student performance based on 
socioeconom- 
    11  ic, gender, race and ethnicity, and regional factors; 
    12    5.  the  effectiveness  of  the  test  agency  as the test 
development 
    13  vendor; and 
    14    6. factors to be considered in determining whether  to  
continue  with 
    15  the current test agency, or other vendor as a test agency, or 
whether to 
    16  utilize  the  partnership  for  assessment  of readiness for 
college and 
    17  careers (PARCC). 
    18    § 349-c. Independent audit. Not later than September first, 
two  thou- 
    19  sand  fourteen,  the  commissioner shall undertake a 
comprehensive inde- 
    20  pendent audit performed by an  independent  contractor,  not  
affiliated 
    21  with  a  test agency. Such contractor shall have a background 
and exper- 
    22  tise in educational testing. The audit shall  review  and  
evaluate  the 



    23  common  core  testing program in the state. The scope of the 
audit shall 
    24  include but not be limited to test preparation; whether tests 
were fair, 
    25  unbiased, properly  pre-tested  and  grade  appropriate,  
including  the 
    26  percentage  of test items found to be above grade level; and 
whether the 
    27  test  were  properly  administered  and  scored.  Such  audit  
shall  be 
    28  completed by December fifteenth, two thousand fourteen, and a 
copy shall 
    29  be  transmitted  to the governor, the temporary president of 
the senate, 
    30  the speaker of the assembly, and the chairs of the senate  and  
assembly 
    31  education committees. 
    32    §  2.  This act shall take effect immediately; provided, 
however, that 
    33  effective immediately the addition, amendment and/or repeal of 
any  rule 
    34  or regulation necessary for the implementation of this act 
shall be made 
    35  within 180 days of such effective date. 
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BILL NUMBER: S6009 
 
SPONSOR: FLANAGAN 
 
  
TITLE OF BILL:  An act to amend the education law, in relation to 
truth in testing for the common core 
 
  
PURPOSE: 
 
The purpose of this bill is to ensure that new common core mandated 
state assessments are fair, unbiased, grade level appropriate and 
admin- 
istered properly. 
 
  
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS: 
 
Section 1: Section 1 amends the education law by adding a new article 
7-B. 
 
-Section 349-a of the bill provides the definitions to be used in this 
act. 
 
-Section 349-b directs the commissioner to submit by July 1, 2014 a 
report to the executive and legislative branches regarding common core 
administered state tests, the appropriateness of the tests, the corre- 



lation between test scores and GPA, a statistical analysis of student 
performance, the effectiveness of the vendor used to administer the 
state tests, and whether that vendor should continue to be used, if 
another vendor should be used, or if New York should adopt the partner- 
ship for assessment readiness for college and careers (PARCC). 
 
-Section 349-c directs the commissioner to have an independent audit of 
the common core program conducted. The audit shall commence no later 
than September 1, 2014 and the commissioner shall be required to 
deliver 
the results of the audit to the executive and legislative branches no 
later than December 15, 2014. 
 
Section 2: Section 2 directs that this act shall take effect immediate- 
ly, provided that any rules or regulations necessary for implementation 
of this act shall be promulgated and take effect 180 days after its 
enactment. 
 
  
JUSTIFICATION: 
 
In 2010, the Board of Regents agreed that New York would be one of over 
forty states to adopt the Common Core state learning standards.  In the 
2012-2013 school year, New York began phasing in Common Core based-as- 
sessments that are tied to the new standards. While the Common Core 
standards are supported by a wide variety of educational groups, 
includ- 
ing the New York State Educational Conference Board, there has 
neverthe- 
less been considerable debate as to the effectiveness and appropriate- 
ness of the new assessments that are tied to the standards. This 
legislation seeks to ensure that the new assessments being rolled out 
are fair, unbiased, grade level appropriate, and administered properly. 
 
  
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: 
 
A similar bill was introduced in the 2013 legislative session (S. 
5540-A / A. 7442-A). 
 
  
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS: 
To be determined. 
 
  
EFFECTIVE DATE: 
This act shall take effect immediately, provided that any rules or 
regu- 
lations necessary for the implementation of this act shall be 
promulgat- 
ed and take effect 180 days after its enactment 
 


